## RECREATION BOARD PERRY TOWNSHIP March 28, 2023



The Recreation Board Meeting of Perry Township was called to order by Chairman David Lindenmuth at 7:00 p.m. on March 28, 2023 at the Township Municipal Building, 680 Moselem Springs Road, Shoemakersville, PA.

Present: David Lindenmuth Mike Dreibelbis

Rochelle Dreibelbis- Secretary

Robert Schaner Jr

Absent: Eliza Hunsicker

- 3. **Meeting Minutes from Recreation Board February 28, 2023-** Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the minutes from February 28, 2023. Robert Schaner Jr seconded the motion. Motion carried.
- 4. **Treasurer's Report**: As of February 28, 2023, the balance in the Recreation Fund was \$18,253.51. In March, \$595.00 was deposited from the cell tower lease. The current balance is \$18,848.51. Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the Treasure's Report. Seconded by Robert Schaner Jr. Motion carried.
- 5. **Baseball Shed-** In the future, the Perry Township Baseball Association would like to add a small shed next to the existing baseball shed for more storage. This would be of no cost to the township. The recreation board does not see an issue.
- 6. **Sand Volleyball Court-** Discussed removal of the sand volleyball court. The court is not used and the township pays to spray it. Remediation would include removing 6–8-inches of sand, spreading topsoil, and planting grass seed. Chairman Lindenmuth made a motion to remove the sand volleyball court at the Perry Recreation Park. Seconded by Mike Dreibelbis. Motion carried.

## Other Business:

- The ventilation holes need to be cut in the bathrooms. Township roadcrew should complete.
- Discussed the addition of quoits or horseshoes. The removed sand from the volleyball court could be re-used.
- Rochelle reached out to CardioPartners for an ETA on the AED's.
- The benches of the pavilion tables will be re-finished as an Eagle Scout project. Permission was given to start immediately to ensure the tables are ready for the start of rentals. The recommendation of "Perry Blue" for the benches will be made to the scout.
- The cracks in the parking lot **need** to be sealed and lines painted. It would be beneficial to have complete prior to the baseball tournament May 19-21.
- The bleacher pads at Bell Field are complete.

**Adjourn:** Mike Dreibelbis made a motion, seconded by Robert Schaner Jr to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m. Motion carried.

MINUTES APPROVED ON April 25, 2023  David Lindenmuth, Chairman	RECORDED BY
	Rochelle Dreibelbis, Secretary